
Gamma Epsilon Member, Mary Jo Whalen 
Honored at Pi State Meeting 

Gamma Epsilon members will honor a local student at our upcoming meeting at the 

Methodist Church in Gouverneur on May 23.  We are proud to be able to offer a 

$500 scholarship to this young woman.  Over the past several years, we have had 

conversations about staying connected with our scholarship recipients as they attend 

college.  We hope to be able to follow up in some way to keep in touch.   
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Volume 1, Issue 6 

Chapter member, Mary Jo Whalen was honored at the April Pi State Meeting in 

celebration of her 50 year membership with Delta Kappa Gamma—

Congratulations Mary!  We are proud to be among your ranks ☺                    

(Mary is pictured with Pi State President, Joan Slagle) 



At the recent Pi State meeting, the presidents of the area chapters were able to meet 

and discuss the upcoming Northern Area Council Conference.  Hostess responsi-

bilities of this meeting rotate from chapter to chapter.  The Psi chapter from the 

Plattsburgh area will be the hostesses organizing the upcoming meeting.  The    

gathering will include a business meeting among the four chapters and  museum 

tours of the Plattsburgh area museums along with a luncheon.  The date was set for 

October 1 pending confirmation with the museum staff.  We are hoping this will be 

a well-attended event — and what a great time to enjoy the fall foliage as we drive 

to the Plattsburgh area!  At our September meeting we can plan car pools for this 

conference.  We are looking forward to the opportunity of meeting with our sister 

chapters and sharing ideas.   

Membership is what brings strength and sustenance to an organization— we have 

wonderfully active and dedicated members in our Gamma Epsilon chapter of Delta 

Kappa Gamma.  As we have worked together to make our Tote Bag project a     

reality, that strength has again been demonstrated.  At the recent Pi State meeting, 

one of the ideas gleaned from some of the other chapters is to invite someone to 

“try out”  Delta Kappa Gamma for a year by joining in our activities and meetings 

to see if it is a good personal fit.  These chapters have also experienced new     

members that are not able to continue membership and feel that a year of         

mentoring by our dedicated members can help a person decide if membership is for 

them before making a commitment to join the organization.  Is there someone that 

you can identify as a “key woman educator” that you might invite to our project and 

chapter meetings?  New members are going to be an important ingredient to our 

chapter sustainability.   

Northern Area Council Conference:  Hit the Museum Trial 

Membership 

Tote Bag Project Update 

Our Tote Bag project is successfully coming to finalization.  Gamma Epsilon    

members in Ogdensburg and Gouverneur have worked diligently to create tote bags 

of “memories” that will be housed and utilized in area nursing homes to help foster 

conversation with loved ones.  The nursing home activity directors have been      

extremely supportive of this project and are touched by our members’ dedication to 

provide this community outreach.  We have agreed that the sense of success via 

community outreach is one of the biggest personal rewards of a project such as this.  

Thank you, Lisa Smithers, for being our leader in this endeavor.  You have guided us 

in making it a reality! 

In September, we will plan a meeting to formally present the nursing homes with the 

tote bags and celebrate the collaboration between our chapter and the local commu-

nities in Ogdensburg and Gouverneur. 

“The sense of success 

via community 

outreach is  one of the 

biggest personal 

rewards of a project 

such as this” 
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Incredible hand carved models 

created by the late Ron Venne of 

Trolley Cars from the Platts-

burgh Traction company, the 

Lozier Factory and D&H Trains. 

Several of these are on display at 

the Transportation Museum.  

The keypin is given to each    

member upon initiation. It is the        

emblem of Society membership 

and is worn over the heart.    



Silver Sneakers Presentation at 1844 House 

Woman of  Distinction Award 

Convention 2012 News 

Lori Hackett, fitness manager from Northern Physical Therapy was our guest at the 

April meeting held at the 1844 House in Potsdam.  Lori spoke about the             

importance of fitness for people of all ages—but most importantly for people who 

are approaching, or in their “silver years” to keep muscle toned and bone mass 

strong.  

 A national fitness program that has evolved in this effort entitled “Silver Sneakers” 

is just one of the exercise program offerings at Northern Physical Therapy in     

Ogdensburg.  Lori brought some of the equipment used during  exercise of the  

Silver Sneakers group and we all participated in some of the routines that would be 

typical of the program.  If you are interested in participating in this program, you 

can contact the fitness director at Northern Physical Therapy in Ogdensburg for 

information on times and fee schedules.  

Plans are well underway for the New York 2012 International Convention that will 

be held in New York City.  There are many volunteer positions that members can 

sign up for to assist our state hosting of this convention.  A complete listing of vol-

unteer needs is included on page 4 of this publication. 

Our chapter has just concluded a fund raising effort to help support the convention 

“New York Night” and reception that will follow for the expected attendance of 

2000 women educators from around the world.  

Our chapter can be very proud of the proceeds from our Mother’s Day Basket   

raffle which garnered over $200.  This will allow us to be listed in the convention 

program at the “Empire State Building” level of sponsorship.  Sincere thanks to all 

of you who helped in this effort!! 

We are hoping Gamma Epsilon will be well represented at the 2012 Convention.  A 

committee will be proposed to create fund raising options to set up a fund to help 

sponsor member attendance to this event. 

Chapter member, Nancy Siegel was the lucky winner of the basket! 

At our upcoming meeting on May 23rd, our chapter is proud to bestow one of our 
dedicated chapter members with the Pi State  “Woman of Distinction Award”.  
This member is dedicated in her service to both Gamma Epsilon and in our local 
community.  She is willing to help with any aspect of our chapter endeavors and her 
advice and support to our membership is a gift we all value.  She is a “true friend” 
and treasured member of Delta Kappa Gamma.  We hope you can be there to help 
share this honorable event with our chapter “Woman of Distinction”! 

Our chapter is proud to 

be an “Empire State 

Building” level sponsor 

of the 2012 

International 

Convention! 
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Lori Hackett discusses on-

going fitness through the 

National Silver Sneakers 

Program. 





Gamma Epsilon Presents 

“Cooking with Joyce” 

Monday, May 23, 2011 

 Methodist Church 

34 Grove Street, Gouverneur, New York 

Come enjoy a traditional Greek meal  

And participate in a lesson on making baklava! 

We will honor: 

The 2011Scholarship Recipient 

25 and 50 year Delta Kappa Gamma Members 

Our Chapter “Woman of Distinction” 

$12.00 per person 

R.S. V. P. by May 18th  

    Sandy Plimpton                  Charlotte Garofalo  

plimptonglf@yahoo.com              cmjgarofalo@gmail.com 

       393-2574                  287-9911 

Hope you can attend! 

Directions: 

Coming in on Rt. 11 (Main Street) turn left onto Grove Street at the light 

after McDonald's.  The church is on the right side of the street, just behind 

Key Bank and across from the post office.  The parking lot between the 

church, bank and library is open for all of us.   



Cindy Wells 

Chapter President 

5957 State Highway 37 

Ogdensburg, New York 

13669 

 

Visit our Gamma Epsilon Website: 

http://www.deltakappagamma.org/NY-gammaepsilon/ 

   

Pi State celebrated its 75th birthday at the recent “Gem of a Convention” held April 29th - May 1st at the   

Doubletree Inn and Suites in East Syracuse, New York.  In 1974, Pi State had 79 local chapters -  there are now  

69 chapters.  The word across our state is to celebrate who we are, be proud of what we do to bolster education 

and community outreach world wide and bestow the honor of being invited to join our organization on deserving 

“key women educators” in our local areas.   

As outgoing president, Joan Slagle handed the gavel to incoming president Jeanne Schenk, Jeanne inspired us with 

her biennium message to “Be the spark, ignite the flame” across New York State.   

When attending a convention, one realizes that we have a great deal to celebrate.  Local councils have many      

outstanding community outreach projects that they tirelessly pursue.  Scholarships and grants are awarded to many 

deserving recipients as they engage in 

education, their dreams, and project 

endeavors.  Everyone is encouraged 

to visit the Pi State website to view 

the availability of scholarship and 

grant monies and apply! 

 

 

 

“Be the Spark—Ignite the Flame” 

Delta Kappa Gamma 
Gamma Epsilon Chapter 


